## MINUTES CITY OF PIKEVILLE

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky held in the Starlite Bowling Center on February 18, 1966 at 7130 p.m. The following were present.

Mayor: W.C. Hambley M.D.
Commissioners: Harry Hobson
Warren Keene
Jack Trimble

Also present were City Manager W.E. Butcher and City Attorney O.T. Hinton.

Jack Trimble made a motion that the Mayor shall appoint a traffice flow and parking committee to confer with representatives of Merchants and Chamber of Commerce to make surveys and report their recommendations to the next regular meeting to meet the problems presently existing, and that Ayers Shortt be authorized to cooperate with and assist the committee and see that this Committee functions and reports. Warren Keene seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was as follows:

Mayor: W.C. Hambley yes
Commissioners: Harry Hobson yes
Warren Keene yes
Jack Trimble yes

The Mayor declared the motion passed.

The following resolution was offered.

## RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, it appears that a heavy duty two-way traffice bridge is greatly needed over the Big Sandy River at a point on United STates Highway No. 23 leading to the bottom land just below what is known as the Keel AAddition giving access to the territory where the airport is now operated, and

WHEREAS, it appears that the development of such anbridgetwouldabeaessential to the development of a prime industrial area in that territory consisting of about 400 acres of bottom land of which 102 acres are already committed to that use, and

WHEREAS, it appears that the development of such an industrial area is sorely needed and essential to the growth and development of the City of Pikeville.

Now, THEREFORE, be it resolved that the Mayor be authorized and directed to negotiate with the Department of Highways of the State of Kentucky and the officials of the Federal Appalachian Regional commission looking to the Construction of such a bridge and to commit to the City of Pikeville to co-operate with these governmental agencies and participate in the cost of such bridge construction as far as it is financially able to do so under exising law.

Harry Hobson Commissioner moved the adoption of this resolution. Warren Keene Commissioner seconded the motion.

Upon roll call the vote was as follows:

W. C. Hambley, Mayor yes
Harry Hobson, Commissioner yes
Warren Keene, Commissioner yes
Kermit Sexton, Commissioner Absent
Jack Trimble, Commissioner Yes

The Mayor declared the Resolution adopted.

The following resolution was offered for consideration by W. E. Butcher, City Manager.

## RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, it appears that Dan Vanhoose died on the 13 day of January, 1966 at which time he was employed as a regualr member of the Police Forde of the City of Pikeville and had accumulated a sufficient time to entitle him to a two-weeks vacation with pay and,

WHEREAS, it further appears that Dan Vanhoose had been a regular, faithful, and efficient officer for many years.

Now, THEREFORE, be it resolved that the City Manager be authorized and directed to pay to the estate of Dan Vanhoose the equivalent to two-weeks pay in lieu of the two-weeks vacation with pay to which he was entitled at the time he died.

Warren Keene, Commissioner moved the adoption of the resolution. Jack Trimble seconded the motion.

The roll call was as follows:

W.C. Hambley, Mayor yes
Harry Hobson, Commissioner yes
Warren Keene, Commissioner yes
Kermit Sexton, Commissioner Absent
Jack Trimble, Commissioner yes

## MINUTES } CITY OF PIKEVILLE

The Mayor declared the resolution adopted.

Harry Hobson made the motion to adjourn this meeting until February 25, 1966 at 7:30 p.m. in the Starlite Bowling Center. Jack Trimble seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was unanimous to adjourn until February 25, 1966.

Approved

W.C. Hambley M.C.

Attest

Charle L. Heeffman &

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, held in City Hall at 7:30 p.m. on March 7, 1966, the following were present:

Mayor: W.C. Hambley, M.D.
Commissioners: Harry Hobson
Warren Keene
Kermit Sexton
Jack Trimble

The City Clerk read minutes of the February meetings.

City Manager W.E. Butcherpresented the following recommendations for the police and Fire Departments.

Police Dept.

The following are recommendations of W.E. Butcher, City Manager, as the appointees to fill various positions in the classified service of the City in accordance with the provisions of K.R.S. 89.570 and .580.

Chief of Police Assistant	Roger Burgess	390.00
Patrolmen	William Yost	350.00
rationmen it	Richard Picklesimer	350.00
"	G.W. Young	350.00
11	Johnny Huffman	350.00
11	Bristol Hale	350.00
11	Fred Rutherford	350.00
Patrolwomen	Ann Markham Gladys Conley	290.00 5.50 per day

Appointments are made for the remainder of the City of Pikeville fiscal year ending June 30, 1966. During this period a qualifying examination must be taken and a training program will be instituted, which will be announced at a meeting to be held between the Police Dept. and the Board of Commissioners.

Fire Dept.

Chief Charles T. Smith \$ 420.00
Bob Sammons 350.00
Bob May 350.00
Bob Courtney 350.00

Harry Hobson made the motion to accept the City Manager's recommendations. Warren Keene seconded the motion and upon roll call the voterwasaas follows:

Mayor for W.C. Hambley, M.D.

Commissioners: Harry Hobson
Warren Keene
Kermit Sexton
Jack Trimble
Yes

The Mayor declared the motion carried.

11 4 6 03

The City Manager recommended the following persons to fill various positions in the service of the City.

\$ 50.00 Ray Burke Treasurer 550.00 Charles L. Huffman, Jr. City Clerk & Tax Adm. 262.50 O.T. Hinton City Attorney 262.50 Edith Scott Cashier 315.00 Doris Williamson Utilities Clerk 295.00 Eloise Hughes Sec. & Clerk